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Large Web Community for World’s Largest Airline
A merger on Aug 1, 2009 of RSP and Delta Retired Pilots Communication Network 
High Life
For all Delta people who have truly touched the High Life/

Dear PCN,
Group Section
Mark’s Remarks:  
All PCN Notices ARE NOW distributed through Google Group venue. Your PCN registered email has been placed (or will be) inside our G-Group.  The traditional distribution of the PCN’s notices and High Life has now been moved to our g-group.

I have almost completed manually adding the rest of our subscribers who, as of yet, have not been able to join the group for various reasons on their own.  Will be complete before HL 012.
Mark’s Tidbits:
VERIFICATION & CONFIRMATION emails: Some have mentioned that they never saw these from google groups.  Its ok.  If you visit google groups login (assure that any address is logged out) then attempt to login, you will see a link that tells you your email is unverified.  Click it and it will send you another email.  When you get that email just click on link that says “to see your group.”  

Listen, if you are getting the notices ok, don’t worry about it.  I am sending out all notices exclusively from the group.  If you have gotten nothing then email 1st check your junk mail folder, then email me.
PCN FAQ’s -  http://groups.google.com/group/PilotCommunicationNet/web/pcn-member-faqs 
Change your email – Some have registered an email account that they rarely check.  
Consider one of the following –

1. Adjusting your settings to FORWARD your incoming to a more preferred account.

2. Utilize an email client program to login in and download your emails for you from multiple accounts.

3. Contacting me to change the email address to a more preferred one.

News Section

Delta News (Recent stories of interest): Yahoo, AJC
Panel studies Delta deal

City Council looking closer at tentative lease between airline, airport.

By Kelly Yamanouchi

The Atlanta Journal-Constitution

Thursday, October 15, 2009

An Atlanta City Council panel began discussions Wednesday on a new lease between Atlanta’s airport and Delta Air Lines, prompting an appearance by Mayor Shirley Franklin to stress the deal’s importance.

One member of the council’s Transportation Committee, C.T. Martin, said he wants Delta Chief Executive Richard Anderson to appear and answer questions about the agreement.

[an error occurred while processing this directive] [an error occurred while processing this directive] [an error occurred while processing this directive] 

“We are checking into his schedule,” said Delta spokesman Trebor Banstetter. The committee set a work session for next Wednesday.

Read More: http://www.ajc.com/search/content//2009/10/15/delta1015.html 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Delta Air Lines Announces Webcast of Third Quarter 2009 Financial Results

· Press Release 

· Source: Delta Air Lines 

· On 8:59 am EDT, Thursday October 15, 2009 

ATLANTA, Oct. 15 

Related Quotes

	Symbol
	Price
	Change

	DAL
	9.08
	+0.01

	




    WHAT:           
2009 financial results Delta Air Lines (NYSE: DAL - News) will hold a live conference
call and webcast to discuss its third quarter Delta Air Lines (NYSE: DAL - News) will
hold a live conference call and webcast to discuss its third quarter 2009 financial 
results at 10 a.m. EDT, Oct. 22, 2009.

    WHO:            Richard Anderson - chief executive officer

                    Ed Bastian - president

                    Hank Halter - chief financial officer

    WEB ADDRESS:    The conference call can be accessed via the Internet at

    http://www.delta.com/about_delta/investor_relations/webcasts/index.jsp
    SPECIAL NOTICE: The webcast replay will be available until Nov. 23,

                    2009 at the same site shortly after the webcast is

                    complete.

Other Airline News (Recent stories of interest): 
 JAL slumps, investors say bankruptcy an option

· On 2:47 am EDT, Friday October 16, 2009 

By Nobuhiro Kubo

TOKYO (Reuters) - Japan Airlines Corp (Tokyo:9205.T - News) shares slid 12 percent to a record low on Friday as investors suggested bankruptcy may be an option for Asia's biggest airline by revenue, even as the government again pledged to support the troubled carrier.

"There's increasing concern about the future of the company and whether it's heading for a GM-style bankruptcy or not," said Mitsushige Akino, chief fund manager at Ichiyoshi Investment Management.

The airline, plagued with high costs in a severe industry downturn, has asked creditors for 600 billion yen ($6.6 billion) in financial aid, including 300 billion yen in debt waivers and debt-for-equity swaps, as part of a restructuring plan, according to two sources familiar with the matter.

JAL shares fell to 100 yen, their lowest since they were re-listed in 2002. By the close, the stock was quoted at 101 yen, down more than 11 percent. The shares have lost a quarter of their value this week.

Read More: http://finance.yahoo.com/news/JAL-slumps-investors-say-rb-1672770668.html?x=0&.v=1 
Finance Section (section containing items with financial consequence to our group):
FINANCE: CLAIMS/PBGC/HCTC/INSURANCE/PLANNING/TAX/ESTATE 

Remaining financial items for retirees to watch: 
After Aug 2007 these are retirement items remaining with financial consequence. 

1. PBGC 2nd look re-calc at qualified annuity benefits - completed 8/24/07
2. PBGC make up lump payment for underpayments since termination:  most reported received 1/31/08
3. Final claim distribution by DAL through BSI - pending (now likely in '10 according to Kight)
4. Class Action suit against DAL concerning 5 yr look-back worth in excess of $100 million - withdrawn
5. Final PBGC re-calc "determination" of qualified annuity (likely after claim stock sale) - pending
6. Pension reinstatement/contribution request by DP3 representing the retired pilots. very long shot....pending
7. Roth IRA creation as per Worker, Retiree, and Employer Recovery Act of 2008 - deadline June 22nd, 2009
8. Expiration of HCTC 80% premium subsidy will expire on December 31, 2010.

Insurance (issues about health, life or disability that are of interest):
Link to PCN’s Notice from DAL on Open Enrollment Period

http://groups.google.com/group/PilotCommunicationNet/msg/cb9859a557c27877? 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Sam Murray      Email   ss_murray@hotmail.com
Issue Area  -  Insurance

Comments  -  I turn 65 in January and am in the DPMP receiving Cobra.  My understanding was that my DL coverage ended and I was forced to take Medicare.  My wife (age 62) would be dropped from DL and I would need to find other medical insurance for her.  HR personnel have since advised me that as a DPMP COBRA participant, I can elect to continue indefinitely in that plan and that my wife can continue DL coverage after I reach 65.  Do any of you have experience with this?  What benefits do we have and where can we get an explanation?  (I haven't been able to find the handbook covering these criteria)

 

(Please feel free to edit any portion of the above)

Editor:  COBRA is a confusing animal.  But there is critter called “bankruptcy COBRA” (sometimes referred to as Lifetime COBRA)  that doesn’t have the usual 18 mos. drop dead feature.  It goes on and on.  Because of Delta’s bankruptcy, some who were in the DPMP are eligible for this continuation version.  Sam, I published your post to allow any in our group to chime in with more info. And also pay attention to Kight’s direction concerning same.
+++++++++++++++
In case you have not seen this release from Michael Podett and the DALRC
From: "Micheal Podett" <biped1@msn.com>
To: biped1@msn.com
Sent: Thursday, October 8, 2009 5:20:36 PM GMT -06:00 US/Canada Central
Subject: #8- To Delta Future, Present Retirees, and Over 65 Health Care Plan Participants‏‏




Been on a sabbatical due to a combination of things, one of which has been lack of access to a computer. Thanks to my job (don't tell them), DeKalb County Library system and friends providing the time and their computers.  A lot has occurred since the first part of September and I have received too many e-mails that I can address one at a time. So I will try and answer the questions I have received in this one update. Please share this Update with all retired and active Delta folks on your mailing list.  I apologize for the extra length of the Update. There are several major topics to cover.  
 
Again I apologize in advance.... Besides having provider issues trying to get my Update out and have continuing issues with my mailing list. So you may still receive more than one Update.  I apologize for the inconvenience.  Please advise me if you receive duplicates of this Update.  Provide me with all the Update #s you have received and I will make the necessary corrections. 
 
Thanks.....   Mike Podett
 

***************************************************************************************
 

First Topic

  

For everyone in the Over 65 Delta Airlines Retiree Medical Plan, please be assured that your medical 
benefits are safe and continue under the guidance of the VEBA Medical Trust and Board. The Trust is
a separate Board; separate from the DALRC; created by the 1114 Bankruptcy Committee to 
safeguard your benefits.  They continue under the guidance of Marsh, the plan administrator.  If you 
have any questions, the contact is 1-877-DALRC65  ( 877-325-7265 ).  The Board looks forward 
to meeting with all members this fall as they travel the country with their Road Shows to discuss with 
you the 2010 Medical Plans. 
 

From what I have been advised, there are improvement in the plan for the coming year and the VEBA
Board has announced their Road Show and Town Hall Meeting schedule.
 

 If you haven’t seen a copy of the planned schedule, it follows.
 
 
 
 
 
DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Annual Benefit Road Shows & Town Hall Meeting
 

Hello Fellow Delta Retirees! 
 

Whether you are a current Benefit Trust Plan Member, or an Age Up ( Reaching 65 ):    
                                        
Now is the time . . . to register for the DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Annual Benefit Road Shows. The DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust sponsors the Benefit Road Shows so you have opportunity to learn first hand, and to ask questions about your Benefits for the coming year. 
 

Soon you will be receiving your Annual Enrollment packet from the Trust. . .  Bring it to the Road Show.  Changes are coming for 2010.  Some are New Additional Benefits, and two of these are available to you October 1, 2009, at no increase in cost to you.  They are: Health Advocate  if you are in the Medical/Prescription Drug Plans; and the Epic  Hearing Discount program available to a participant in any Trust Insurance plan.    
 

Come . . . Discuss . . . Learn
This is your chance to: 
 

Ask your questions about your benefits and get answers. Learn from the benefit questions of others.  Learn how to use your benefits in the best possible manner for you.  Learn the reason and methodology behind the new benefit structure, whether or not changes were made.   Learn what your Trust Board Members are doing for long term control of premium costs.  Meet and talk with your Trust Board Members and Representatives from your insurance carriers and our agent, J. Smith Lanier & Co.   Be with old and new friends and associates who have shared your Delta experience.  
 

Important Notes: 
 

Bring your enrollment packet with you to your Road Show Meeting.
 

Click on this link - Register – or go to www.DALRC.org to register for the Road Show you want to attend.
 

Meetings will be informational and helpful. The opportunity to gain understanding of the full power of the assistance available to you through Health Advocate is reason enough to be at a meeting. 
 

In Atlanta, Benefits will be presented first, followed by the DALRC Town Hall Meeting.  
 

Your DALRC Retiree Benefit Trust Board    
 

 Detailed Road Show Information     http://www.dalrc.org 
 

All meetings will be held from 9:00-12:00
	
ATL
	
Oct 21, 2009 
	

GA International Convention Center 


	
2000 Convention Center Concourse
College Park, GA 
	

	
DFW
	
Oct 27, 2009 
	
Palace Arts Center 

	
300 S. Main Street 

Grapevine, TX 
	
817-410-3541 

	
LAX
	
Oct 28, 2009 
	
Renaissance Los Angeles Airport Hotel 
	
9620 Airport Boulevard
Los Angeles, California 90045
	
310-337-2800

	
SLC 
	
Oct 29, 2009 
	
Radisson Salt Lake Airport Hotel 
	
2177 W. North Temple 
Salt Lake City Utah 84116 
	
(801) 364-5800

	
BOS
	
Nov 3, 2009 
	
Hyatt Harborside Hotel 
	
101 Harborside Drive
Boston, MA 02128 
	617 568-1234

	
CVG
	
Nov 4, 2009 
	
Marriott Cincinnati Airport 
	
2395 Progress Drive
Hebron, Kentucky 41048 USA 
	
859-586-0166


	
MCO
	
Nov 5, 2009 
	
Holiday Inn Select Orlando Airport 
	
5750 T.G. Lee Blvd 
Orlando, FL 32822 
	
(877) 863-4780



UPDATE- DALRC RETIREE BENEFIT 2010 BENEFIT ROLL OUT

Registration Information 

Due to requests for additional time at these meetings, the start time for all Road Shows will be 0900. With a change in agent and the new features being added to the DALRC Insurance program, retirees want more time for discussion and questions. Your agent and Trust Board are happy to honor these requests.

Below is the Agenda Outline to be used in all of the meetings. Presenters may vary depending on the city and date. The J Smith Lanier(JSL) team (our new brokers)as well as, our primary medical vendor "The Hartford" will always be present, other vendor representatives participation will vary.

We need you to register your plans to attend, so that we may have the necessary resources properly in place for every meeting 
2010 BENEFIT ROLLOUT AGENDA 
1. Welcome - VEBA Trust Board 
2. 2010 Benefit Overview and Methodology 

3. Health Advocate Overview and Purpose 

4. Health Advocate Specifics - Health Advocate 

5. Prescription Drug Overview and Methodology 

6. Prescription Drug Plan Specifics Including Premium Net of Subsidy- Medco/JSL 

7. Medical Plan Overview 

8. Medical Plan Specifics - Hartford 

9. CIGNA DMO/MetLife PPO Dental Plans 

10. Superior Vision Plan 

11. Epic Discount Hearing Program 
12. Hartford Travel Assistance Program 

13. Hartford Identity Protection Support Service 

14. Hartford EstateGuidance Online Will Preparation 

15. Questions - JSL and Attending Carrier/Vendor Representatives.

Registration Information 
 

*************************************************************************** 
 

Second Topic
 

During the first part of September, there was a change in the leadership of the DALRC. After many years of service, Cathy Cone chose to resign her position as Chairperson of the DALRC and end her connection with all the activities of the DALRC Committee. In her words “I have come to the point in my life that I believe the DALRC needs to put politics aside and the only way that can be done now is to have new leadership and fresh thoughts on how we can better protect our earned benefits. Therefore, I am stepping down from the DALRC Board as a Board member and Chairman effective immediately.”
 

Some retirees may think that I am overjoyed by what occurred. That is not the case. Cathy and the original DALRC board members put in a lot of hard work starting up the DALRC. Building it up to an organization that represented all the present and future Delta retirees through the Delta bankruptcy process. I had always said Cathy was the General Patton we needed, at the time, to assist in piloting the retiree group through some difficult times to protect the over 65 medical plan and other retiree benefits where and when possible.  
 

The DALRC was founded on a superb ideal.  Cathy has done her part and she leaves a legacy of an organization that will continue to move forward to represent all present and future Delta retirees in the coming years. We retirees thank her for that. Quoted from an e-mail I received, “It is time to mend fences and return this organization to the top…..  It is time for DALRC to move forward – unencumbered… let's look forward; let's move forward.” 
 

Once again, on behalf of all present and future Delta retirees, we thank Cathy for what she did, and best wishes for her future endeavors. 
 

****************************************************************************
 

Third Topic
 

The following are excerpts from the minutes of the Delta ATL Retiree September breakfast meeting. It has relevance because by now you will have received an e-mail from the DALRC with information and instructions on how to vote for new Board members for the coming year. The minutes cover the reactions of the retirees who attended and what they hope for in the coming months for the DALRC.
 

DELTA ATL STATION RETIREES SEPTEMBER 2009 RECAP
 

ATTENDANCE: 68 -   PRAYER: Ron Languell -   PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Clyde Pate
GOD BLESS AMERICA:  Martha Standridge  (Bill was late this morning)
 

TOPIC OF DISCUSSION: 
 

“Clyde had asked me to permit him to take over this portion of the breakfast and he did a very good job of explaining the erroneous message that was sent out about Sandy Rollins and the DALRC board.  Clyde introduced Sandy Rollins, Board Member DALRC and she brought us up to date regarding remaining Board Members and what she and the remaining board are trying to do.
  
Retirees, we need to get on the DALRC bandwagon now.  Now is the time for us to support DALRC and get involved.  It is our organization and Sandy is asking for us as retirees for help.  The Board will be brought to 11 members, adding an At Large position.  If you are not a current paid up member of DALRC, please send in your dues so that you can become a voting member.  The time is late because the Board Member election according to the by-laws will be within 20 days.  So get your dues in right away.  Go to DALRC.org and click on the "Pay Dues Online" button and you can pay with your credit card.  Or you can click on "Join DALRC" button and follow the steps to sign up.
  
As the narrator of the Delta ATL Station Retirees Group, I encourage everyone to join.  It is our organization and the benefits are well worth the dues.  
 

If you feel like you would like to volunteer to be a Board Member, please contact DALRC and submit your name.  We now have the golden opportunity we all have been waiting for to change the direction of DALRC from what we felt was a negative position in terms of relationship with "our" company.  There are other issues I'm sure but a great positive is having Sandy Rollins on the board.  She is good and certainly was a breath of fresh air to our group this morning.  But she needs help on the board!    
 

Thanks to all of you who came this morning.  We saw a lot of faces that haven't been there every month.  Please come back ya'hear! Next month the breakfast will be October 8th.  Should be another good turnout.”   
 

****************************************************************************
 

I agree that it is time to get the DALRC back to its original roots and focused on the needs of the present and future Delta retirees. I believe the fundamental foundations that the DALRC was founded on, are important and must continue to insure present and future Delta retirees have an organization that will work and be focused on their best interest. As stated above, the present and future DALRC Board will need retiree support and participation. One way to start is for all eligible DALRC members to vote during the only round of voting that started October 1, 2009 and will end at midnight on Oct 15 2009.  Voting will be tabulated and announced (posted simultaneously) at the DALRC Town Hall Meeting on Oct 21, 2009.  If you have any questions, go to www.DALRC.org for more information and direction. 
 

*******************************************************************
I thank all the retirees that have sent me e-mails. I apologize that I have been unable to respond in a timely manner to each one of you. I hope this update has provided some answers to the number one question that I have received;  What now? 
 

I wish you and yours a great week.
 

*************************************************************************************
If you are having problems reading the news update, please advise me and I will send it as an attachment for easier reading. For clearer e-mails, please be sure your computer is set-up to receive HTML formatted e-mails. Also I have been told that enabling Java scripting could help. PLEASE let me know if you have ANY problems with receiving this material.
 

NOTE: for those on AOL, I have had problems transmitting to your e-mail address. I have received kickbacks or a message that my update will be delayed in transmission to you or rejected. I hope this will not become a problem for the both of us. If you receive the update, please share this update with all AOL addresses on your mailing list to insure they receive it. 
 

** Please advise me if you would like to be removed from a mailing list to receive further Delta, airline industry, and benefit/retirement updates. If you want to be removed, please respond to this e-mail with 'PLEASE REMOVE' in the subject line and the Update # you receive. If you wish to change the e-mail address I have for you, please respond to this e-mail with 'ADDRESS CHANGE' in the subject line. I hope you find the information I am trying to provide informative. **
 

Thank you again for reading and sharing the Update.
Pension:
DP3 Chairman's Update on Legislative, Legal, VEBA, and Membership Activities
October 14, 2009 

Our Mission Statement
To work to preserve the earned pensions, health insurance and other benefits paid by Delta Air Lines to retired Delta pilots, their dependents and survivors.
Dear Mark, 

To our Honor Roll members, thank you for your support, but we need more than your financial assistance!

DP3's Legislative Effort
In my last Chairman's Letter I mentioned that the DP3 trustees and several of our members had recently participated in a Fly-In sponsored by the NRLN in support of our combined legislative initiatives.  These legislative proposals were crafted after several months of research and meetings with congressional staffers and lobbyists asking for their guidance on how we could best achieve our objectives.

Our proposals were developed after members of our Retirement Committee had reviewed scores of retirement worksheets submitted by DP3 members.  Studying these PBGC calculations provided us with a better understanding of the various lookbacks currently imposed by the PBGC and the impact that those lookbacks have on our contractual retirement benefits, while our research into ERISA regulations convinced us that the PBGC was exceeding its legal authority in the manner it was imposing the lookbacks.

Currently the Federal Courts tend to give deference to federal agencies allowing them to interpret those regulations that govern their operations, and unfortunately the PBGC is currently using every grey area in ERISA regulations to shore up the agency's huge deficits at the expense of retirees whose benefits should be protected.

There are two ways to attack these PBGC procedures.  One is through litigation, and the retired USAIR pilots are going this route as they have received their final benefit letters from the PBGC.  The second method is to clarify the underlying PBGC regulations through a concerted legislative effort.  Because we cannot legally sue the PBGC until our final benefit letters have been issued, the DP3 trustees have decided to pursue a legislative solution at this time.

Even though the DP3 trustees spent months researching and developing our whitepaper on proposed PBGC reforms, we felt that many retirees might not take the time to read the entire document so we included a link to a two page Executive Summary of the whitepaper in my last Chairman's letter.  

After devoting several months to this project, which if successful could result in many retirees seeing increases in their PBGC benefits of well over $1000 per month (the difference between your pre-termination qualified benefit and the benefit you are currently receiving from the PBGC) you can imagine my surprise and disappointment to see that less than 100 of you have taken the time to read the Executive Summary!

Additional Legal Resources
While we were in Washington the DP3 Trustees also met with the attorneys representing the USAIR pilots to obtain an update on their current legal proceedings.  We were very impressed by the members of this firm and their specialized expertise in ERISA matters, and during a board meeting following the Fly-In, the DP3 trustees decided to augment our Atlanta based legal team by also retaining Miller and Chevalier, the firm representing the Soaring Eagles.
  
We Need Your Support
The nine DP3 trustees are working hard to restore your lost retirement benefits, but we will not be successful without more support from those we are trying to represent.  We need you to read the information we provide, participate in the NRLN's CAPWIZ system, contact members of Congress when we ask you to do so, and enlist new DP3 members.  

The last item is very important because many of these recent initiatives have increased our cost of doing business.  In addition, if it becomes necessary to litigate any of these issues, we will only be allowed to represent DP3 members in any legal proceedings involving the PBGC.   If you have retired friends who are not Honor Roll members, please tell them about our recent activities and ask them to join you in helping us restore our lost benefits!  Just click the "Forward this email to another retired Delta pilot" link under my signature below to pass this message along to all the retired Delta pilots in your address book who are not DP3 members!

VEBA Update
Several of you have inquired about DP3's efforts to establish a Voluntary Employee Benefit Association (VEBA) capable of providing healthcare and dental plans eligible for the federal Health Care Tax Credit (HCTC).  Dean Gloster, our VEBA attorney, is still working to obtain the necessary Bankruptcy Court and IRS approvals to create the VEBA in time for this year's enrollment period, but the Delta enrollment period for retirees starts on October 28 and time is running out.  We have discussed various options if the VEBA approval does not occur until after the annual enrollment period comes to an end.  DP3 will provide additional information as soon as we have something concrete to report.

DP3 Web Site and BLOG
Please check our web site and BLOG frequently, as we routinely post documents and reports of interest to the membership that enhance or supplement the information contained in our email messages.  The Documents section contains all recently posted documents, such as meeting minutes from the various board meetings and conference calls the board of trustees hold on a periodic basis.  The minutes for our meetings which occurred during the past 3 weeks (September 16, October 1, and October 8) were just posted and cover a very busy month of discussions since the NRLN Fly In.  Please take the time to read and review all the posts in the Documents folder.  And remember, the BLOG is our FAQ, and is fully searchable if you have questions about much of the work we are doing.  

Thanks again for your support.

Sincerely, 

 

Will Buergey        

Chairman, DP3

Visit our web page:  www.dp3.org
Visit our BLOG: http://dp3org.wordpress.com/
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

The DP3 board members don't beat their chests about their accomplishments and new found activism, but there is plenty of reason for retirees to support them as seen below.  Denis Waldron  denisw@windstream.net 

The minutes of the last three DP3 board meetings were posted on the DP3 website under "Documents" on 10/12. 

Here are some highlights which I find encouraging, and think some non HR members will also: 

9/16 Meeting: 

* originated from the offices of the law firm Miller and Chevalier, which is the firm representing the USAir Retired Pilot Group Soaring Eagles. 

Board moved into closed Executive Session for legal briefing by the Soaring Eagles attorneys. Topics covered: 

* Update of the Soaring Eagles case in U.S. District Court. 

* Review of the timelines of all pending airline pilot termination cases currently being worked by the PBGC. 

* Current status of the Pension Protection Act working its way through Congress, and the realities of working legislation other than the Health Care issue right now. 

* Discussed asking for a status conference between the DP3 attorneys and the PBGC to get a real-time update on the Delta case. 

* Discussed how DP3 might be able help or support the Soaring Eagles case. 

* Discussed some of the legal issues in the Delta case as they relate to the Soaring Eagles litigation. 

* General discussion of ERISA issues and specifics of the Delta case. 



10/1 Meeting: 

* The board discussed the concept of hiring a Washington lobbyist in an effort to help push the legislative agenda along. Our attorneys will be consulted to review possible lobbying options and firms....A Washington DC meeting date of October 7 was proposed to interview one lobbyist who has been recommended to the board. Trustees Lewis, Caiazza, and Leatherbury will attend, along with DP3 Legislative Committee member Denis Waldron. 

* Six new Honor Roll members were added to the membership list in September. 

* discussed with current counsel the idea of engaging a second legal firm specializing in PBGC and ERISA matters, to work concurrently with M&M. The Washington DC law firm Miller and Chevalier, currently representing the USAir retired pilots in their litigation against the PBGC, was interviewed during the recent Fly-In and preliminary discussions were held on possible additional representation for DP3 on our legal case against the PBGC, should it develop as expected.....Pickett made a motion “to retain Dean Booth of Miller and Martin on an hourly basis with tasking directed by the chairman.” Leatherbury second. Discussion included acknowledging the retained value of knowledge gained in the previous years of DP3 work as well as maintaining a legal presence in the Atlanta Federal Court District. Booth will continue to monitor the Holmes and QDRO spouse cases, as well as consult with a potential new firm that specializes in PBGC/ERISA work. Work on the PBGC legal case will be briefed to the new firm as the need arises, on the same hourly basis for now. The idea of retaining either firm on a contingency basis was discussed, but the opportunity for this is limited at this time. Motion passed 9-0....Seever made a motion “to establish a preliminary coordination with Miller and Chevalier.” Leatherbury second. Discussion revolved around the desire to get expert opinion on our own PBGC issues with attorneys familiar with the DC District Court and current USAir litigation. We will plan a comprehensive briefing for the new firm on DP3 issues, particularly as they differ from the USAir issues. We will also seek advice on our legislative efforts from the new firm. Motion passed 9-0. 

* Briefed the current Jake Holmes vs. Delta/ALPA suit currently being litigated in Federal Court, as well as a the legal action being considered by some QDRO affected spouses with respect to their alleged share of the $650 million note paid by Delta to ALPA in exchange for not opposing termination of the pension plan. If this action is successful, it could have a significant positive effect on PC5 benefits. DP3 is watching this legal action closely to determine its impact on the retired pilot members, and will be the only organization in a position to fight for proper resolution of this issue. 

* Discussed ideas for increasing communications with the membership, including a means to acquire a full mailing list of all retired pilots, which Delta and the PBGC have but have been unwilling to provide to DP3. 

* Discussed ways to increase membership participation in the process and maintain interest in issues of critical importance to the retired pilots, as a way to combat the PBGC strategy of delay to wear down our resolve for full and accurate accounting of pension benefits. The board will continue to evaluate ways to keep the membership involved and informed of the ultimate long term financial benefit of our continued work – to thousands of retired Delta pilots who may otherwise be resigned to their current situation and unaware of how significant the results of our work may become. Resolution in our favor of the 5-year IRC compensation lookback issue alone could add as much as $1500/month to some retirees’ pensions and the potential exists for this to apply to thousands of retired Delta pilots. 

* Briefed recent discussions with the Atlanta PBGC offices, seeking answers to our current questions about PBGC processes. A written question list has been sent to the PBGC, and answers are pending review by the agency managers. When they are provided to us, we will advise the membership. 

* The PBGC is NOT planning to provide calculation worksheets with the FD letters, but will honor requests for worksheets after the letters are received. DP3 is lobbying for inclusion of the worksheets with all FD letters to prevent inundating the PBGC with thousands of requests for worksheets after the fact. This is important in view of the 45-day window in which a retiree can appeal his/her final benefit calculation. DP3 may seek assistance from Congressional representatives to encourage the PBGC to act in our mutual best interests here. As of our last conversation with the agency, FD letters are still expected at the “middle to end of 2010.” 

* The PBGC is sticking to their current interpretation of the 5-year lookback rule regarding changes in IRC compensation limits made by the IRS, which we see as a clear violation of the spirit and letter of the ERISA statutes. We are also pressing for confirmation of the written definition that salary increases from promotions are to be excluded from lookback penalties. 

* Pickett updated VEBA proposal. The attorneys are currently in bankruptcy court seeking approval of the plan. Delta will not object to our proposal. The proposed insurance broker is still negotiating with providers for the policy. IRS approval of the process is the next step, but may be pro-forma based on provisions of the AARA Act. 


10/8 Meeting: 

* Board went off the record to discuss lobbying effort. 


Here is my editorial - send them a note of encouragement if you agree with what they are doing. Also, please send this to your retired friends who are not HR members of DP3, and encourage them to become part of the effort to take back part of what was stolen from us. Many retired pilots have had good reasons not to become/remain DP3 HR members, but there is now a more pronounced line between being a non-member and a freeloader. I suggest non-members at least send SOME financial support for whatever they think might be their fair share.  Denis Waldron  denisw@windstream.net 

_________________________________________________________________________________
Commercial Section

“Supersonic Cowboys” by Ron Knott
Hello Mark: Thanks for all your effort for the Pilot Group. I, and others really appreciate what you are doing. If, perchance, you are posting books written by Delta pilots I would like for your to consider posting information on my latest book "Supersonic Cowboys." This book is about Navy and Marine Pilots Flying the Crusader (F-8) during the Viet Nam time. All the information about the book can be found at www.ronknott.net. Several Delta Pilot stories are listed in the book. Cliff Judkins (Ret. Delta Capt), a marine pilot, fell 15,000 feet and lived even though his parachute did not open. Wayne Skaggs (Ret. Delta Capt), a navy pilot, tells about the hazards in carrier landings. And I tell about several accidents while flying in the navy. There are more than 45 individual stories in the book. www.ronknott.net tell it all and is all that is needed to be posted. Thanks in advance for your consideration. 

I will be thrilled to send you a copy of "Supersonic Cowboys" as a token for all your hard work for us pilots and others. Please e-mail me your address. Thanks, Ron Knott (DFW B-767 Ret).    www.ronknott.net 

Editor: I am modifying the commercial policy to share books written by our community with no strings other than posting the book in the Commercial section.  

Investment (Many legitimate firms have helped our group. They are encouraged to contact PCN to add articles here): 
Section reserved for future content.

Travel & Non-Revving (share a quick reco):
From: Triggerlar@aol.com
Date: 10/12/2009 9:49:24 AM

To: DWSkjerven@aol.com
Subject: (no subject)

Dear David:

 

I surely would appreciate any updates on hotel accommodation available for retired Delta employees.

 

I also thank you for your fine service to us all!!!

 

Best regards Trigger Larsen

 

PS Hope to meet you next year in ATL Golden Wings party. 

_________________________________________________________________________________
Life Section
Cares and Concerns:
Illness
From: robert moser
Date: 10/11/2009 10:20:09 PM

To: Mark Sztanyo
 

New subject. I am a prostate cancer survivor. I also did many hours of due diligence befor electing to go the radiation and radioactive seed route. I chose a radiation therapy that is more modern called IMRT which stands for "intensity modulated radiation therapy". More focused, less burning of non cancerous surrounding tissue and less after effects such as painful bowel movements, painful urination, which can be quite common after effects of proton beam therapy. Very few centers in the US do this because the IMRT equipment is much more expensive. Proton beam is better for things like kidney/breast/lung/brain cancer. It is much older form and is like the difference between using a full choke shotgun shell versus a 22 pistol.That was 8 years ago and PSA is still zero--checked every 6 months by my FAA doc.

Best Rob

++++++++++++

Jim Horan   Email   Vailmtneer@comcast.net
Issue Area General

Comments -- Mark:

I was just reading HL 010 and the letter from former NWA pilot Richard Byers who is undergoing Proton Radiation treatment in JAX for prostate cancer.  I am 66 years old and had a scare with an elevated PSA over a year ago.  It turned out that the physician who did the digital rectal exam ordered my PSA for the next day!  Not a good idea after your prostate has been "massaged".  A re-do a few weeks later and then at 6 months I was back to normal.

I have had 2 friends diagnosed with prostate cancer and they both opted for a radical prostectomy (removal). One friend could have tried a different route but just wanted the cancer "gone". The other was definitely a candidate for prostate removal due to the advanced stage but also could have tried another "route".  They both experienced ED and incontinence which has not been resolved. The 1st friend's surgery was over 2 years ago and the 2nd was just 6 months ago. Both have told me that the urologists provided them with all their options but did not specifically recommend one treatment over another.  They left it up to the patient (meaning they were "on their own")

From my limited knowledge all men will have some stage of prostate cancer in their life but they will probably die from something else.

Since this subject appears to be getting more press lately (as we all get older) maybe your PCN readers could contribute their experiences (both positive and negative).  I remember one post on Dave Roberts' NET of a treatment center in Loma Linda, CA which I thought I saved but can not find it.  Is it possible to set up a link within PCN where readers can contribute directly about this subject and then the PCN group can go directly to that link?  

Thanks for taking on this huge undertaking which Dave handled so well over the years.

Sincerely, Jim Horan, B-767/ATL/Retired 7/1/2000

Editor:  A link for a specific illness situation is maybe a little too intense for me at this stage, however, I do have a good thought.  I am publishing a number of experiences like yours and like the following from our “private Capt” and I always place them in the “ILLNESS” area of the LIFE SECTION.  In fact I am trying to categorize all area’s of interest.  Since all HL’s will be archived, everyone should be able to always access anything shared.  How is that? 

From the “private Captain”:

            Well, Mark, first I want to thank you and all on the network that responded to my

request for experiences regarding the Da Vinci Robot radical prostatectomy procedure.  I

contacted 8-10 of those names you passed to me and they were very helpful in my decision

to proceed with it.

            I had the surgery Sept 21.  It was scheduled for 2-3 hrs, but took 4 ½ because of the very

large size of my prostate.  They knew it was large going in, they had no idea how large until it

came out.  There were difficulties.  I went home the next day in less than 24 hrs.  The catheter

came out 9 days later.  I was and still am experiencing the expected incontinence problems, but

they seem to be getting better little by little each day.  My one year old grandson and I are in a 

contest to see who will graduate to “big boy” underwear first.  I actually played a few (very few)

holes of golf on Sunday/11th.  Felt great to get out.  My Dr tells me it may take up to one year to

regain full continence.  Doing the Kegel exercises is very important to strengthen the pelvic

floor muscles.

            The most important item:  met with my Dr last week and had a thorough review of

everything.  The cancer was more widespread than the biopsy showed; it was also more aggressive.

It needed to be removed.  The cancer was contained within the prostate and the pathology report

showed I am now cancer free.  Objective #1 accomplished!

            For anyone who’s been diagnosed, they need to be aware that there are about five different

acceptable ways of treating prostate cancer.  Proton beam radiation at one of the five centers in the

country doing this is one of them and I investigated it carefully.  The choice of treatments will 

ultimately be up to the individual and no Dr is going to tell you this is THE way to do it, period.  If he does, run the other way.  It is a very difficult decision for the individual to make and it will be based on a lot of factors including age and the extent/aggressiveness of the cancer.  In my case,

I’m certain I made the right choice...for me.  

            Thank you again for all your help in this matter.

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Thanks to Jean Marie Cinotto  for sharing the below:   Email   jeancinotto@sbcglobal.net
Issue Area  -- General

Comments -- Please pass on to anyone you know who served during Vietnam whether they ar

e currently sick or not...God Bless all our Veterans and Military  & God Bless America...

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Oct. 13, 2009

  

VA Extends "Agent Orange" Benefits to More Veterans

Parkinson's Disease,

Two Other Illnesses Recognized

WASHINGTON -Relying on an independent study by the Institute of Medicine (IOM), Secretary of Veterans Affairs Eric K. Shinseki decided to establish a service-connection for Vietnam Veterans with three specific illnesses based on the latest evidence of an association with the herbicides referred to as Agent Orange.

The illnesses affected by the recent decision are hairy cell leukemia; Parkinson's disease; and ischemic heart disease. Used in Vietnam to defoliate trees and remove concealment from the enemy, Agent Orange left a legacy of suffering and disability that continues to the present.  Between January 1965 and April 1970, an estimated 2.6 million military personnel who served in Vietnam were potentially exposed to sprayed Agent Orange. In practical terms, Veterans who served in Vietnam during the war and who have a "presumed" illness don't have to prove an association between their illnesses and their military service.  This "presumption" simplifies and speeds up the application process for benefits. The Secretary's decision brings to 15 the number of presumed illnesses recognized by VA. "We must do better reviews of illnesses that may be connected to service, and we will," Shinseki added. "Veterans who endure health problems deserve timely decisions based on solid evidence." Other illnesses previously recognized under VA's "presumption" rule a s being caused by exposure to herbicides during the Vietnam War are:

o  Acute and Subacute Transient Peripheral Neuropathy

o   AL   Amyloidosis

o   Chloracne

o   Chronic Lymphocytic Leukemia

o   Diabetes Mellitus (Type 2)

o   Hodgkin's Disease

o   Multiple Myeloma

o   Non-Hodgkin's Lymphoma

o   Porphyria Cutanea Tarda

o   Prostate Cancer

o   Respiratory Cancers, and

o   Soft Tissue Sarcoma (other than Osteosarcoma, Chondrosarcoma, Kaposi's sarcoma, or Mesothelioma)

Additional information about Agent Orange and VA's services and programs for Veterans exposed to the chemical are available at www.publichealth.va.gov/exposures/agentorange .

 

Sincerely, 

Ron Klein

Member of Congress

Misc Posts:
Hi Mark,

I like the PCN!  Thanks for all you do to get it up and going.  I was wondering if you have any contact info for someone in HR like Kight?  I was buying medical and dental from Delta but starting September 1, I am eligible for military medical.  I called in August and did the correct procedure to cancel the Delta insurance but the billing continued.  The first month I called and they sent me a refund check.  Last month they took $1162 from my checking account even though I had cancelled my direct debit (same as stealing).  I had even called when I got a bill and they said I didn't owe anything.  They set up a case number for me to reference but when I call MYDELTA, I talk to the clerk and they won't transfer me to a supervisor.  I'm looking for someone higher up to get their attention but can't find anyone on the Delta web site.  Any contact info you might have would be appreciated.  Thanks again, Jim Ortman

Editor: Jim got his contact info request and we will hope to hear a report of how it went.
+++++++++++++++++++++++
Hi Mark,
Question about your death messages.  Would it be possible to enter the Deceased person's name in the Subject line rather than the way it is currently shown with - Listing of most recent notices.  It helps a lot when trying to search through saved messages.  
Dave
Editor: That would obviously be preferred, but at the present I cannot accommodate.  Will, work on that because I agree control over the subject line would be best.  
++++++++++++++++++

From: Elaine.Miller@delta.com
Sent: 10/15/2009 5:53:41 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time
Subj: Please distribute: Care Fund Retiree Board Member Opening

 

Please distribute the article below to retirees and publish on your web sites as appropriate.  Thanks!  Elaine
 

DELTA CARE FUND RETIREE BOARD MEMBER OPENING
Applications are being accepted through October 25 to fill a retiree opening on the Delta Employee & Retiree Care Fund volunteer Board of Directors.  Pre-merger Delta or pre-merger Northwest retirees are eligible to apply.  Please review criteria outlined below and apply by sending your resume to Sr. Recruiter Daslyn Hinton at daslyn.hinton@delta.com or fax to 404-677-6137. 

Job Summary
The volunteer Board of Directors is responsible for the oversight of the Delta Employee & Retiree Care Fund, Inc., a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization.  The Care Fund provides assistance to eligible employees, retirees and their survivors who suffer severe financial hardship, including loss due to a catastrophic event.  Board responsibilities include the determination of application and award criteria, oversight of funds distribution, compliance with IRS guidelines, adherence to sound financial management principles, initiation/oversight of fundraising events and coordination of the Delta People Care Champion initiative to increase donations for continuation of the program.

Board Composition
The Care Fund Board of Directors includes ten employees and three retirees.  Employees include one candidate from among the frontline, non-clerical, published scale employees in each of the following work groups:
· Airport Customer Service and Cargo 
· In-Flight Service (Flight Attendant) 
· Technical Operations 
· Reservations Sales and City Ticket Offices 
· Information Technology 

And
· One Pilot 
· One representative from the Supervisory/Administrative work group (merit non-officer and non-director positions, Flight Superintendent/PAFCA) 
· Two Delta Board Council representatives 
· One representative from the Employee Network Groups (i.e, BEN, WEN, GLEN, LAHEN, APEN) 
· Three Retirees 

Candidates are selected from each of the groups listed above and invited to serve as a member of the Care Fund Board of Directors for a 24 month term.  Actual duties and process to rotate Board members off of the Board are determined by the Fund by-laws.  This is a volunteer position.  Employee board members are expected to perform their Board assignment in conjunction with his or her current job responsibilities and there is no adjustment in pay rate.  

Job Qualifications
Any pre-merger Delta or pre-merger Northwest retiree is eligible to apply for Board membership.  

Candidates should have:
· excellent decision making skills 
· strong interpersonal and communication skills 
· ability to work effectively in a team environment 
· ability to maintain confidentiality 
· experience in providing and delivering support for individuals and families in need 

· ability to generate donations to support the program through successful fundraising 

Experience in similar non-profit organizations in either the public or private sector is preferred.  

Successful candidates must be able to meet a time commitment of up to three hours weekly.  They must be available to participate in regular Board meetings in Atlanta and additional Board meetings by conference call, the frequency of which is determined by the Board.  They must also lead and support fundraising events.  

For more information, visit:
Delta People Care Portal
Care Fund Portal
Human Interest:
From: robert moser
Date: 10/11/2009 10:20:09 PM

To: Mark Sztanyo
 

Here is the "this is no sh#t now" story ( as opposed to a fairy tale that starts out once upon a time) about the gun going off in the cockpit--at least this is the story that I heard after numerous brewskis in Mumbai. Ahem....let me clear my throat..........

The Captain heard a very loud commotion at the cockpit door and realized that someone ws trying to gain entry. He removed the safety and turned in his seat with the weapon pointed at the door. The door somehow became unlocked and the captain was face to face with a fat, obnoxious, angry, screaming hijacker. It was very dark and when the individual finally entered the cockpit our somewhat nearsighted captain saw that it was a fat, obnoxious, angry screaming flight attendant. He immediately swung around in his seat and with his mighty finger on the trigger discharged the weapon into the side of the aircraft.

 And that's the story!!!! And I'm sticking to it!!!

Best

Rob

Good Read (Please share a quick reco about a good book you just read):
Event Announcements (Click here for PCN Org & Groups Page):
A reminder that the Delta Hill Country Lunch Bunch will meet Tues.,Nov. 3rd. at Mandola's Winery, Driftwood Texas at 1300 hrs. Ted Langworthy  flybear@peoplepc.com
Good Deal/Bad Deal (Share a quick good deal or bad deal you have found – no commercials here!) 
Hangar Flying (Share a bit of ole hangar flying with the net) : 

Job Opportunity: 

$120,000 USD/year (net) for G200 captain (Thanks Brian for sharing)
We are apointed by Asian United Business Aviation (AUBA) to seek captains with CAAC license for their G200/450/550 fleet.  The candidates must be released by their previous Chinese employers. AUBA will provide initial rating training.  The candidates with FAA license would have priority.
 

Could you please do me a favor to forward our job information to your pilot friends who have worked in Chinese airlines before?
 

Following is the basic benefits for G200/450/550 Captain position for no-rated captain with CAAC license
 

Domicile: Shenzhen or Beijing, China
 
Compensation: Approximately $120,000 USD/year (net) for G200 captain
Approximately $126,000 USD/year (net) for G450/550 captain
Contract Term: 2 years  ( would be exended if the pilot is provided second rating training.)
 
Benefits: Salary: $10,000 USD/month (net) for G200 captain
Salary: $10,500 USD/month (net) for G450/550 captain
 
Per Diem in overseas bases will be paid as following level
               USD100.00 per day in Asian bases
               USD80.00 per day in US/Australian bases
               USD140.00 per day in European bases
The Maximum flight time: 60 Block hours
 
The pilot with only G200 rating could be upgrade on G450/550.(Salary will be increased to USD10500 per month)
The pilot with only G450/550 rating could be upgrade on A318 (Salary will be increased to USD11000 per month)
The pilot may be requested to fly two types of business jet.
 

28 day of paid personal leave per year. 
Salary paid offshore. Expat tax benefits may apply.
 

Best Regards
Bill Zheng
Huaxun Technology Co. Ltd.
www.huaxun-hk.com      bill-zheng@163.net  
Humor/Sobering or Fun (Share some “vulgarity free” humor with the net):
Thanks Dave, this is great.

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=T7CN9kv3n6s
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++

Thanks Denny – touching!

The Sack Lunches 

I put my carry-on in the luggage 
 Compartment and sat down in my
Assigned seat. 
 It was  going to be a long flight.. 
'I'm glad I have a good book to read 
 Perhaps I will get a short nap,' I thought. 
 
Just before take-off, a line of soldiers 
 Came down the aisle and 
Filled all the vacant seats, 
Totally surrounding me..   
I decided to start a  conversation. 
 'Where are you headed?' I asked the
Soldier seated nearest to me.
 
'Petawawa.  We'll be there for two weeks 
 For special training,and then we're being deployed to Afghanistan
 
After flying for about an hour, 
An announcement was made that
Sack lunches were available for five dollars. 
It would be several
Hours before we reached the east, 
And I quickly decided a lunch would
Help pass the time..

As I reached for my wallet, 
I overheard soldier ask his buddy if
He planned to buy lunch. 
 'No, that seems like a lot of money for
Just a sack lunch. 
Probably  wouldn't be worth five bucks. 
I'll wait till we  get to base '   
His friend agreed.

I looked around at the other soldiers. 
 None were buying lunch.
I walked to the back of the plane 
 And handed the flight attendant a
Fifty dollar bill. 
'Take a lunch to all those soldiers.' 
She grabbed my arms and squeezed tightly. 
Her eyes wet with tears, 
She thanked 
Me. 
'My son was a soldier in Iraq ; 
 it's almost like you are doing it for him.'

Picking up ten sacks, 
 She headed up the aisle to where the
Soldiers were seated.   
She stopped at my seat and asked, 
'Which do you
Like best - beef or chicken?'

'Chicken,' I replied, wondering 
 Why she asked.
She turned and went to the front 
 Of plane, returning a minute
Later with a dinner plate 
From first class.   
 This is your thanks.' 

After we finished eating, 
I went again to the back of the plane,
Heading  for the rest room.   
 A  man stopped me.   
 'I saw what you did. 
I want to be part of it.   
 Here, take this.'   
He handed me twenty-five
Dollars.. 
  
Soon after I returned to my  seat, 
 I saw the Flight Captain coming
Down the aisle, 
Looking  at the aisle numbers 
As he walked,I hoped he was not looking  for me, but noticed he was looking at the numbers
Only on my side of the plane. 
  When he got to my row he stopped, smiled,
Held out his hand, and said, 
 'I want to shake your hand.'

Quickly unfastening my seat-belt 
 I stood and took the Captain's hand. 
With a booming voice he said, 
 'I was a soldier and I was a military pilot. 
 Once, someone bought me a lunch.   
 It was an act of kindness I never forgot.'   
 I was embarrassed when applause 
 Was heard from all of the passengers. 

Later I walked to the front of the plane 
So I could stretch my legs. 
A man who was seated about 
 Six rows in front of me reached out
His hand, wanting to shake mine.   
 He left another twenty-five dollars
In my palm.

When we landed I gathered my 
 Belongings and started to deplane.
Waiting just inside the airplane door 
Was a man who stopped me, put
Something in my shirt pocket, turned, and walked away without saying a word.
Another twenty-five dollars!

Upon entering the terminal, 
I saw the soldiers gathering for their
Trip to the base.   
 I walked over to them and handed 
 Them seventy-five dollars. 
'It will take you some time to 
Reach the base. It will be
About time for a sandwich.   
God Bless You.'

Ten young men left that flight feeling 
The love and respect of their fellow travelers. 
  As I walked briskly to my car, 
I whispered a prayer for their 
 Safe return.  These soldiers were
Giving their all for our country.   
 I could only give them a couple of meals. 
It seemed so little...

A veteran is someone who, 
At one point in his life, wrote a blank
Check made payable to 
'The United States of America ' 
For an amount of
'up to and including my life.'

That is Honor, and there are way 
Too many people in this country
Who no longer understand it..'  
_____________________________________________________________

Mark  
Mark Sztanyo, PCN Dir
Pilot Communication Net
Contact the Net 
 

Life on earth will soon be past, only what's done for Christ will last!
Serving the Delta community, and  pilots (active and retired) and their families, including original Delta, and former: Northeast, Pan-Am, Western, NWA, Republic, North-Central, Southern Airways, Hughes- Airwest,  and all the Delta Connection carriers.   
 

 ===================
Delta Pilots Pension Preservation Organization - http://www.dp3.org 

Delta Museum & Fly-in information -  http://www.deltamuseum.org              
 Delta Pioneers - http://www.deltapioneersinc.com/ 
Delta Golden Wings - http://www.deltagoldenwings.com/ 

Delta Retiree Connection - http://www.dlretiree.info 
 Delta Retirement Committee -  http://www.dalrc.org/ 
   DAL Pilots DDPSA - http://www.ddpsa.com/ 
Delta Extra Net Portal -http://dlnet.delta.com/ 
To assure receiving the High Life set spam filters to accept from @pilotcommunication.net. 
                                             To Unsubscribe simply click and send with unsubscribe in subject line.
